
 
 

LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

November 29, 2021 
 
 
 
TOPIC: Site Work for Garfield Greenhouse 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District authorize 
the purchase of the required site work necessary for the Garfield Greenhouse to 
Universal Consolidated Enterprises, Inc., Roseville, Michigan, in the amount of 
$149,369.73, plus a contingency of $25,000.00 for a total project cost of $174,369.73. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
The site work is necessary in order for the greenhouse to be installed at Garfield 
Community School. This work will consist of, among other items, site clearing, excavation, 
connecting to storm sewer, and installation of concrete and utilities. This will be the 
preparation work, and the installation of the greenhouse will follow. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
The source of funds for this purchase will be the Special Education Budget. 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
 
EXHIBITS:  
 
Attachments 
 
PF/ko 


